Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
February 17, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance; Dick Taylor, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin, Pam Karr, Rick Upton and Rich Dudley.  Also present was new member, Jack Case
Old Business

The January 2005 minutes were reviewed and approved.

The status of our request for a donation from RE Monks is unknown at this time.  Apparently the company is experiencing turnover in the project manager position.  Rich will contact RE Monks and see if the request got to the person who needs to see it.  Jim met with Rick Creekmore from REI.  Their grant review contact person is to get in touch with Jim (or vice versa) in March to see what requesting a grant entails.  The grant would not be processed until June or July.
The date for the park dedication is official.  It will be held May 20.  Russell George will be there – he is the director of DNR.  Apparently postcards will be sent out to people of interest to invite them to the park dedication.  

Jim has not heard from Mary Jo Meade.  We do not have the funds to issue a contract to her so apparently she is working elsewhere.

Pam has purchased Microsoft Money and our finances are now in that program. 

New Business
Jerry passed out NAI materials that have come in the mail. Our own Dick Taylor’s picture was featured in one of them from the conference he attended.  Our membership is up for renewal ($165) and the board voted not to renew, but suggested we become members individually.  
Reminder of the Forest Health Assessment and Management Plan Overview workshop to be held February 23 at Starsmore Center by the City Forester if anyone is interested in attending.  It’s from 6:30 – 7:30.

Rich informed us that if we are interested in selling pavers as a fundraiser they can be built into the native garden that is planned near the visitor center.  The timeline is in the Fall for that.  

We discussed how we need to come up with a system of letting members know they need to renew their membership.  Also suggested to Rick that he publish our members names in our newsletter.  We will explore making a postcard that can be dropped in the mail to remind members of their need to renew.

Newsletter!  Rick would like to have it published March 15.  Any articles need to be to him by early March.  

Park Ranger update
The Western El Paso County Wildfire Mitigation group has organized which includes, Norad, Colorado State Parks, City of Colorado Springs, and the Hwy 115 volunteer fire dept to address fire issues.  

Rich will be meeting with a representative from Watchable Wildlife March 1st to see if they can help us with funding of our newspaper.

Rich informed us that more lottery dollars will be available in June and a request needs to be made for them in order for the campground to be built to open.  

The next VOC event at the Park is set for June 4-5.  Rich is looking for suggestions for entertainment on Saturday evening.  Jim suggested Joe Uveges.  
Rich spoke to Dave Jewett about the Medicine Wheel trail he is working on.  He is looking for some help with it.  It is about 1/3 done.  Rich will explore whether it could be an Eagle Scout project for someone or possibly opening it up to the friends group as a project.  
State Parks has a new volunteer data base that Rich is encouraging us to sign up with.  We can access it through the State Parks web page.  It will also address liability for us.  He does want to know when we are out at the park now that heavy equipment is moving around out there.

Rich will also get information to us on legislation that is being presented that addresses the increased use of volunteers at State Parks.  

We discussed having a Friends hike.  May 21 was selected as a date, weather permitting.  The activity will start at 9:00.  We will have bagels and coffee before the hike this time.  

Once we determine the full moon’s of the summer we will set up another moonlight hike.  

Treasurer’s Report

We have $5099.52 in our account.  We’ve had no renewals since we last met.
Next meeting will be March 17, 2005.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:50p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,    Lori O’Hare
